
 Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 
20th April, 2025 —  Year C  

 

 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ,  
strengthening the faith and transforming the spiritual life of the community.   

We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of the Gospel. 

HE IS RISEN!  ALLELUIA!  ALLELUIA! 
  
Dear Parishioners, 
  
Our penitential Season of Lent is but a memory now.  We, as a Church, 
now begin the Season of Easter which is a period of rejoicing and 
celebration, that begins with the revelatory news that the Lord has 
risen from the dead, and continues with sporadic appearances by Jesus 
to his Apostles and disciples before his Ascension to his throne at the 
right hand of the Father, and concludes with the joyful descent of the 
Holy Spirit on all who were gathered together in the locked room, 
marking the official birth of the Church.  We have a lot to look forward 
to across the next seven Sundays. 
  
Last night, during the Easter Vigil in the Holy Night, we welcomed into 
our Church and Parish family, three new members: Lyndal Dashwood, 
Sophia Lynch and David Gittins.  On behalf of the Parish, I offer Lyndal, 
Sophia and David our congratulations, and extend an invitation for 
them to consider deepening their involvement in our Parish by serving 
in one or more of the Parish’s liturgical ministries.  But, I should also 
add that they did not complete their journey of faith alone, they were 
supported by a team of Sponsors/Godparents and Catechists.  So, I 
would also pass along my gratitude for the companionship of Elena 
Knol, Jim Scotland and Joseph Mortimer, Lyndal, Sophia and David’s 
respective Sponsors, and to Dcn Kelemete Ta’ale, Norma Gomes and 
Fred Gomes, who served as Catechists.  Thank you so much! 
  
This weekend marks the end of the mid-semester Queensland school 
vacations and also, it is a long weekend with a Public Holiday 
tomorrow, so inevitably, there will be heavy traffic to be expected on 
our roads.  Please remember to drive carefully and patiently, 
particularly if you are caught up in that holiday traffic. 
  
This year we have consecutive long-weekends for this and the next two 
weekends, so that has an impact on our Parish’s operations.  This week, 
the Parish Centre will be open for business for the usual business hours 
on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, next week (week beginning 28 
April) the Office will be opened  Monday through to Friday inclusive, 
and the following week (week beginning 5 May – the Federal Election 
weekend), the Office will be open from Tuesday onwards. 
  
Next Sunday, being the Second Sunday of Easter (Divine Mercy Sunday) 
will be my final Masses before I depart for a four-week vacation.  I have 
spoken to my Brother Priests of our Deanery, and although this Parish 
will not be celebrating a Divine Mercy liturgy, I understand that the Our 
Lady & St Dympna’s Parish, Aspley (479 Robinson Road) will be offering 
a service.  I understand that the Divine Mercy Chaplet will be prayed at 
the Hour of Mercy (3:00pm),        
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PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  —  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  —  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Jillian Piper — Administrative Assistant 
Email:  assistant.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au  
Mrs Carmel Spargo  —  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  — Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  — Local Safeguarding  
 Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong … report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 

MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 

PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal    
Ph:  3267 7306    
Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Ms Kristen Garrett -   
Acting Principal  Ph: 3266 2405 
Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal 
Ph:  3266 2100        
Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 

RECONCILIATION  
Saturday 3.45pm  -  4.45pm Holy Trinity Church, 
Banyo 
 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -  Saturday (vigil) 6pm  
and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  
Monday 7am and Friday 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Wednesday 9am and Thursday 6.30pm   
 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Justin Carr, Julie Cusack, Doug Desouza, 
Barbara Kolosowski,  Philomena L’Huillier, 
Daniel Ligon, Paul Martin,  
Maria Moltmann,  Ennio Moresco. 
 
Recently Deceased 
Dulcie Melvold  
Ross Bourke 
Carmen McAtee 
 

 Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  

If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

 
STEWARDSHIP 
EASTER SUNDAY 
“…He went about doing good and healing 
all those oppressed by the devil, for God 
was with him.”           (Acts 10:38) 
 
We can’t give what we don’t have.  Open your heart to receive 
God’s love, mercy and forgiveness.  Then, show the same to 
others.  As God’s adopted sons and daughters, we are made in His 
image and likeness.  As Pope Benedict XVI says, “we are made for 
greatness.”  Let our lives reflect His light to others.  Pray to live a 
grateful and generous life.  Strive for greatness!  We are made for 
more!  We are made for God! 

A VOCATION VIEW   
EASTER SUNDAY 
What stones are being moved away so you can be a 
minister of the Gospel? Consider inviting someone to 
be a sister, brother, priest, or deacon. Spread the 
good news: “Jesus is risen!” (John 20:1-9) 

UPCOMIING OFFICE CLOSURES 
Please be aware that the office will be closed on the following 
dates for upcoming Public Holidays: 
 

• Monday April 21st — Easter Monday 
  Note no Mass 

• Friday April 25th — ANZAC Day Lest We Forget 
  Note 7am Mass 

• Monday May 5th — May Day 
Best to mark your calendars now. 
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but beyond that, I can’t say what will be involved.  The 
Aspley Parish Office phone number is 3862 9402, so if you 
are interested in attending this service, please direct your 
enquiries to them. 
  

There are a number of weekday Mass cancellations that will 
apply.  The first is for tomorrow (Monday within the Octave 
of Easter), the 7:00am Nundah Mass is a cancellation.  Then, 
whilst I am away, commencing Monday 28 April through and 
including Monday 26 May, all the regular weekday Masses 
will be cancelled.  The regular Parish weekday Masses will 
resume on Wednesday, 28 May.  The Saturday afternoon 
Confession sessions are also cancelled during my absence, 
they will resume on Saturday, 31 May. 
  

One final reminder to conclude my Message.  There will be a 
7:00am Mass this Friday, 25 April, in the Corpus Christi 
church.  Because ANZAC Day falls within the Octave of 
Easter, the Octave of Easter Mass has a higher order of 
priority within the Church’s liturgical calendar, so the 
Readings and Proper for the Day will be for Friday  within the 
Octave of Easter rather than those we would normally use 
on ANZAC Day, but there will be the Ode and the Last Post 
included in this Mass.  All are most welcome. 
  

May I wish all Parishioners and visitors to this Parish a safe, 
holy and happy Easter for today, and may it continue 
throughout the entire Easter Season.   
 

God bless! 
 
Fr Dan 
Parish Priest 

Friday of the Easter Octave Mass will also 
 incorporate a Mass for Anzac Day 

All are welcome to attend this special Mass on our calendar as 
Catholics and Australians. The earlier start for this Mass allows 
you to also attend dawn services and other significant events 

throughout the day. 
 

LEST WE FORGET 

Check out our noticeboards outside the Church 
There is much happening in and around our Archdiocese in the 
coming weeks.   

 Catholic Leadership Intensive 

 Divine Mercy Sunday 

 Powerhouse of Prayer 

 MenAlive Growing Good Men 

 Inner Healing Retreat 

 Feast of Our Lady of Health, Vailankanni 



 
 
 
 
 
 

The Jubilee Prayer 
 

Father in heaven, 
may the faith you have given us 

in your Son, Jesus Christ, our brother, 
and the flame of charity enkindled 

in our hearts by the Holy Spirit, 
reawaken in us the blessed hope 
for the coming of your Kingdom. 

  
May your grace transform us 

into tireless cultivators of the seeds of the Gospel. 
May those seeds transform from within both humanity 

and the whole cosmos 
in the sure expectation 

of a new heaven and a new earth, 
when, with the powers of Evil vanquished, 

your glory will shine eternally. 
  

May the grace of the Jubilee 
reawaken in us, Pilgrims of Hope, 

a yearning for the treasures of heaven. 
May that same grace spread 

the joy and peace of our Redeemer 
throughout the earth. 

To you our God, eternally blessed, 
be glory and praise for ever. 

Amen. 

Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We 
pay respect to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to other 

Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    

KNIGHTS OF THE SOUTHERN CROSS 
We have a competition in Autumn and 
Spring.  For $10 you could be lucky and win 
$25 up to 10 times.  This is our only  
income.  If you would like to help, call 
0459 950 070.  John James, Treasurer. 

PROJECT COMPASSION 
 
Easter has arrived!  If you haven’t 
donated yet,  now would be a great 
time to make your Project 
Compassion donation online, by 
scanning the QR Code on page 4 or 
through the envelope or moneybox systems.  Tax time will be 
here before we know it, and donations over $2 are tax 
deductible. Every dollar helps.  Think of those less fortunate than 
yourself today!  If using the moneyboxes or envelopes, please 
return them to the office as soon as possible. 

BANYO NUNDAH CARE & CONCERN 
 
Banyo Nundah Care & Concern work throughout the year, so 
we can donate to various Charity’s and our Banyo Nundah Par-
ish. This year so far we have donated: 
 

 $1,395 — Thurible (Holy Trinity Church) 

 $500 — SVDP Nundah 

 $1000 — SVDP Banyo 

 $1000 — Missionary Sisters of Charity 

 $500 — Kathleen Keegal Foundation 
 
Please,  if you are interested in joining our Care & Concern 
Group you are most welcome as we need more members. Our 
fundraising is done through Catering for Funerals & special 
gatherings.  No experience necessary.  
 
Thanks Madonna Hoelscher ( President 0403 413 327 ) 

Position Vacant—Sacramental Coordinator 
Chermside Catholic Parish is seeking applications for the position of 
a Parish Sacramental Coordinator. This is a casual position offering 
flexible hours. To apply, please use this link - 
https://brisbanecatholic.org.au/our-diocese/careers-and-

volunteering/open-positions/?ja-job=992292 
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Parish Events this Week  
 

Monday 21 April Easter Monday (Public Holiday) 
NO 7.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah  
**Please note the Parish Office is closed for the Public Holiday** 
 

Tuesday 22 April 
Back to school, children! 
 

Wednesday 23 April 
9.00am Mass Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Thursday 24 April  
6.30pm Mass at Holy Trinity Banyo  
 

Friday 25 April ANZAC Day Lest We Forget (Public Holiday) 
7.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah 
**Please note the Parish Office is closed for the Public Holiday** 
 

Saturday 26 April  
3.45pm Reconciliation, Holy Trinity Banyo 
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Sunday 27 April — Divine Mercy Sunday 
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity Banyo 
7.30am Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah   
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo  
 

 

    Happy Easter Everyone 

 Mass Settings 
7:30am Easter Sunday Morning, Banyo, and 

9:30am Easter Sunday Morning, Nundah 
Refer to the booklet (supplied) for the Easter Vigil Mass 

 
Penitential Rite: 3A 
Gloria:  Sung 
Responsorial Psalm 
(R.)     This is the day the lord has made let us rejoice and be glad 
 

Easter Sequence: Prayed 
Gospel Acclamation 
 Alleluia, alleluia! 
 Christ has become our paschal sacrifice; 
 Let us feast with joy in the Lord. 
 Alleluia! 
Renewal of Baptismal Promises 
Sprinkling Rite 
 

Preface of Easter:  1 
Eucharistic Prayer:  1 
Eucharistic Acclamation: 1 
The Lord’s Prayer: Sung 
Solemn Blessing from the Easter Vigil 
Dismissal with Alleluia 
 
Readings:  2nd Sunday of Easter — Divine Mercy Sunday  
First Reading   Acts 5:12-16 
Second Reading  Apocalypse 1:9-13, 17-19 
Gospel Reading  John 20:19-31 

 

Easter Sunday 
20th April 2025 

 

Happy Easter from all of us here at Caritas Australia! 
As we celebrate this season of hope and renewal, we want to express our 
heartfelt gratitude for your support through Caritas Australia’s Project 
Compassion this Lent. 
 

As we reflect on the Easter message of love, compassion, and new 
beginnings, we are reminded of the incredible impact your contribu-
tions make. Together, we are building a world where no one is left 
behind. 
 

Thank you for standing with us, as we Unite Against Poverty 
through Caritas Australia’s Project Compassion 2025 Lenten appeal.  

 

  
    It’s not too late to donate.  

 

You can support Project Compassion 2025 through the donation 
boxes, envelopes or by scanning the QR code above. 
Or online at: caritas.org.au/project-compassion 
Or by calling: 1800 024 413 

Thank you for standing with us, as we Unite Against Poverty this 
Lent.  

https://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion

